
Town of Arlington
Select Board

Meeting Agenda

August 17, 2020
7:15 PM

Conducted by Remote Participation

1. Executive Order on Remote Participation

PROCLAMATIONS

2. Ruth C. Balboni

CONSENT AGENDA

3. Minutes of Meetings: July 20, 2020

4. Reappointment: Poet Laureate of Arlington
Steven Ratiner (term to expire 7/31/2021)

5. Request: Contractor/Drainlayer License
Jones Contracting Inc., 735 Washington Street, Walpole,MA

6. Approval of New Election Workers: (1) John Doyle, 26 Bellevue Road, U, Pct. 10; (2) Christina
Hurley, 69 Orient Avenue, U, Pct. 19; (3) Andrew O'Connell, 28 Randolph Street, R, Pct. 4; (4)
Shannon Robinson, 9 Acton Street, U, Pct. 12; (5) Andrew Ward, 11 Martin Street, D, Pct. 15

APPOINTMENTS

7. Grants Committee of the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture (formerly Arlington Cultural
Council)
Emily Reynolds (term to expire 6/30/2023)

8. Park and Recreation Commission, Associate Member
Scott Lever (term to expire 6/30/2023)

9. Redevelopment Board
Katherine Levine Einstein (term to expire 1/31/2023)

LICENSES & PERMITS

10. For Approval: Food Vendor License
Abbott's Frozen Custard, 71 Park Avenue, Jason Denoncourt
 
 



OPEN FORUM

Except in unusual circumstances, any matter presented for consideration of the
Board shall neither be acted upon, nor a decision made the night of the presentation
in accordance with the policy under which the Open Forum was established. It
should be noted that there is a three minute time limit to present a concern or
request.

TRAFFIC RULES & ORDERS / OTHER BUSINESS

11. For Approval: Removal of 1 Elm Tree, 1 Sugar Maple, 1 Crabapple, 2 Norway Maple Trees @
Old Burying Ground
James Feeney,  Interim Facilities Director

12. Discussion and Approval: Proposed Locations for Bluebikes Stations
Jennifer Raitt, Director of Planning and Community Development
Daniel Amstutz, Senior Transportation Planner

13. Discussion and Approval: Final Shared Streets Proposal
Jennifer Rait, Director of Planning and Community Development 
Daniel Amstutz, Senior Transportation Planner
 

14. For Approval: Letter of Support for MassWorks Grant
Adam W. Chapdelaine, Town Manager

15. For Approval: Letter to Mass Housing re: 1165R Massachusetts Avenue
Douglas W. Heim, Town Counsel

16. Discussion: Joint Goal Setting Meeting with Arlington Redevelopment Board
Adam W. Chapdelaine, Town Manager

17. Discussion and Approval: Placement of “Thank You to Our First Responders, Healthcare and
Essential Workers” Sign at Whittemore Park.
John V. Hurd, Chair

18. Discussion: 2020 Fall Special Town Meeting
John V. Hurd, Chair

19. For Discussion: Future Select Board Meetings

CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

20. Letter Regarding 339 Mass Avenue, LLC
Chris Loreti, 56 Adams Street

21. Requesting Review for Pedestrian Safety Measures at Crosswalk @ Mystic and Chestnut
Streets
Robert Tosi, Jr., 14 Inverness Road

22. Requesting Pedestrian Safety Improvements at Crosswalk @ Mystic and Chestnut Streets
Rita B. Jones via email

23. Requesting Pedestrian Light at Crosswalk @ Mystic and Chestnut Streets
Richard Turner via email

24. Liberty and Justice for All Travelers
Rachael Stark, Randolph Street

NEW BUSINESS



EXECUTIVE SESSION

Next Scheduled Meeting of Select Board To Be Determined
You are invited to a Zoom webinar.
When: Aug 17, 2020 07:15 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)
Topic: Select Board Meeting
Please click the link below to join the webinar:
https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/j/92616334133
Or iPhone one-tap :
    US: +13126266799,,92616334133#  or +16468769923,,92616334133#
Or Telephone:
    Dial(for higher quality, dial a number based on your current location):
        US: +1 312 626 6799  or +1 646 876 9923  or +1 301 715 8592  or +1 669 900 6833  or +1 253
215 8782  or +1 346 248 7799  or +1 408 638 0968
Webinar ID: 926 1633 4133
International numbers available: https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/u/acMyKBsXab
 
*Notice to the Public on meeting privacy* In the interests of preventing abuse of videoconferencing
technology (i.e. Zoom Bombing) all participants, including members of the public, wishing to engage
via the Zoom App must register for each meeting and will notice multi-step authentication protocols.
Please allow additional time to join the meeting. Further, members of the public who wish to participate
without providing their name may still do so by telephone dial-in information provided above.
 
Members of the public are asked to send written comment to amaher@town.arlington.ma.us by August
17, 2020 at 3:00 p.m.
 
Documents regarding agenda items will be made available via Novus Agenda and the Town's Website.
 
https://www.mass.gov/doc/open-meeting-law-order-march-12-2020/download

https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/j/92616334133
https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/u/acMyKBsXab
https://www.mass.gov/doc/open-meeting-law-order-march-12-2020/download
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OFFICE OF THE SELECT BOARD 
 

JOHN V. HURD, CHAIR                                          730 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE 
JOSEPH A. CURRO, JR., VICE CHAIR                                  TELEPHONE 
DIANE M. MAHON                                                              781-316-3020 
STEPHEN W. DECOURCEY                                                                        781-316-3029 FAX 
LENARD T. DIGGINS             
             
 

 

 
TOWN OF ARLINGTON 

MASSACHUSETTS 02476-4908 
 
WHEREAS: Ruth Claire Balboni was born September 6, 1920 in Somerville, Massachusetts; 

and  
 
WHEREAS: Ruth attended Somerville High School and was active in high school athletics, 

playing three sports, basketball, tennis and softball. Upon graduation in 1938, 
Ruth went to work for the Rustcraft Card Store; and  

 
WHEREAS: Ruth started working for the Raytheon Company in 1941, first on the production 

line, then later as a lab technician. In 1964, Ruth moved to Arlington, MA and 
started a new job with Honeywell Inc. as a laboratory technician until her 
retirement in 1985; and  

 
WHEREAS: Ruth loved to travel. In addition to driving across the United States, she visited 

the countries of Morocco, Japan, Greece, Bermuda and Grenada as well as the 
European Continent; and  

 
WHEREAS: Ruth is a lifelong Boston Sports Team fanatic and she enjoys socializing with her 

friends, playing scrabble, crosswords and maintain her independence by walking 
to Arlington Center for shopping and errands; and 

 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that we, the Members of the Select Board proclaim 
September 6, 2020 Ruth C. Balboni Day in the Town of Arlington in celebration of her 100th 
birthday.  We are honored to wish her good health, happiness and prosperity on behalf of the 
past, present and future residents of the Town in celebration of her birthday. 
 
 
    ____________________________________  SELECT BOARD 
 
    ____________________________________           OF THE 
 
    ____________________________________            TOWN 
 
    ____________________________________               OF 
 
    ____________________________________      ARLINGTON 
A true record. 
ATTEST: 
 
By: ______________________________________ 
  Board Administrator 
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Select Board 
Meeting Minutes 

 
Date: July 20, 2020 
Time: 7:15  PM 
Location: Conducted by Remote Participation 
 
Present: Mr. Hurd, Chair, Mr. Curro, Vice Chair, Mrs. Mahon, Mr. DeCourcey, Mr. 
Diggins 
Also Present: Mr. Chapdelaine, Mr. Heim, Ms. Maher 
 

1. Executive Order on Remote Participation 
 
Mr. Hurd opened the meeting by explaining that due to the current State of Emergency, 
to lower the risk of the spread of COVID-19, the Town has been advised and directed 
by the Commonwealth to suspend public gatherings, and as such the Governor’s orders 
suspends the requirement of the Open Meeting Law to have all meetings in a public and 
accessible location. Public bodies may meet entirely remotely as long as the public can 
access the meeting. The meeting reference materials and how to access the remote 
meeting are posted on the Town’s website. The Chair asked participants that would like 
to speak, to use their full name rather than a nickname. 
 
Mr. Hurd wanted to go over some business ground rules for effective and clear conduct 
of the meeting and to ensure accurate meeting minutes: 
The Chair will introduce each speaker on the agenda, after they conclude their remarks; 
Mr. Hurd will ask each member of the Board for their remarks or a motion. Please wait 
until your name is called. Please remember to mute your phone or computer when you 
are not speaking and to speak clearly. For any response, please wait until the Chair 
yields to you and state your name before speaking. Anyone wishing to speak to 
someone must do so through the Chair. 
 
CONSENT AGENDA 
 

2. Minutes of Meetings: June 29, 2020, July 7, 2020 
 

3. For Approval: Arlington Community Card Lawn Signs through 9/1/2020 
Cici Wendel, Co-Chair Thompson School PTO 

 
4. Request: Contractor/Drainlayer License 

Asphalt Services, Inc., 210 New Boston Street, Woburn, MA 
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5. Request: Contractor/Drainlayer License 

Roots 'N Shoots, 86 Boston Road, Chelmsford, MA 
 
Mrs. Mahon moved approval.  
A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Heim. 
Mrs. Mahon:   yes 
Mr. DeCourcey:   yes 
Mr. Diggins:   yes 
Mr. Curro:  yes 
Mr. Hurd:   yes             SO VOTED (5-0) 
 
APPOINTMENTS 
 

6. Grants Committee of the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture (formerly 
Arlington Cultural Council) 
Andrew Conway (term to expire 6/30/2023) 

Mr. Conway introduced himself to the Board and expressed his interest and background 
in the arts and his interest in serving on this Committee.  
 
Mr. Curro moved approval.  
A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Heim. 
Mrs. Mahon:   yes 
Mr. DeCourcey:   yes 
Mr. Diggins:   yes 
Mr. Curro:  yes 
Mr. Hurd:   yes             SO VOTED (5-0) 
 
FOR APPROVAL 
 

7. Discussion and Vote: Black Lives Matter Banner 
Adam W. Chapdelaine, Town Manager 
John V. Hurd, Select Board Chair  

Mr. Chapdelaine stated that when the banner was put up a month ago and he didn’t 
think there was any intention in taking it down but in the proclamation as it was drafted 
approved by the Board stated that the banner be taken down after the 
acknowledgement celebration of Black Lives Matter a week ago. Mr. Chapdelaine 
stated that it has come clear to him and the community that in term of acknowledging 
this value is of importance and recommends that the banner be kept on Town Hall until 
they can come back to the Board after working with the Human Rights Commission, the 
Diversity and Inclusion Coordinator and other community stakeholders on how they will 
properly acknowledge that value in the community. 
 
Mr. Curro moved to endorse the Black Lives Matter Banner on Town Hall for the 
foreseeable future and that the Board considers a future plan for enshrining those 
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values with a recommendation that with the Town Manager a policy be developed for 
how the space is allocated.  
A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Heim. 
Mrs. Mahon:   yes 
Mr. DeCourcey:   yes 
Mr. Diggins:   yes 
Mr. Curro:  yes 
Mr. Hurd:   yes             SO VOTED (5-0) 
 
CITIZENS OPEN FORUM 
 
Lynette Culverhouse, Draper Ave, thanked the Town Manager and the Select Board for 
supporting keeping the Black Lives Matter banner up. Ms. Culverhouse suggested that 
the banner stay up until the Black community feels that it is no longer necessary. Ms. 
Culverhouse stated that she is a member of the group Arlington Fights Racism and 
proceeded to read the mission statement of the group. Ms. Culverhouse also stated that 
she and AFR are very upset that they were not included in the planning of the banner 
raising.  
 
Kathy Connolly, Forest Street, spoke in regards to the restorative justice process used 
by the Town Leadership. Ms. Connolly stated that she wants every human being to 
have the opportunity to live here and experience Arlington because it is a safe, secure 
and good place to live, unless you are a person of color, an immigrant or a protester. 
Ms. Connolly is upset about the publications made by an Arlington Police Officer and 
the after handlings of the restorative justice program.  
 
Chris Loreti, 56 Adams Street, spoke about the June 29 letter from Attorney Robert 
Annese which is included as ‘Correspondence Received’ on this agenda. Mr. Loreti 
stated that he was disappointed that his response was not included and asked that it is 
placed on the next agenda. Mr. Loreti pointed the Board to the Arlington Residents for 
Responsible Redevelopment where they can watch the June 23rd meeting where the 
accusations are made. 
 
Elizabeth Dray, Jason Street, requested that Mr. Chapdelaine include the community 
stakeholders such as the Arlington Fights Racism and the Diversity Task Group be 
included in the discussion when they get people together. Ms. Dray requested that 
participants in the Select Board meetings be allowed to see each other during the 
meeting. Ms. Dray asked for a follow up on the email that was sent to Mr. Hurd about 
renaming ‘Citizen’s Open Forum’ to ‘Resident’s Open Forum”.  
 
Sheri Baron, 10 Raleigh Street, stated that she is a member of the Human Rights 
Commission but is speaking for herself tonight. Ms. Baron is concerned that the Black 
Lives Matter Banner and the sentiment behind it reach the audience that it should. Ms. 
Baron feels as though we should ask the people where they would like the banner to be 
hanged and maybe see it continue up Mass Ave.   
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TRAFFIC RULES & ORDERS / OTHER BUSINESS 
 

8. Request: Memorial for Daniel Rossetti 
Otto X. Cordero, Associate Professor MIT 

Mr. Cordero appeared before the Board and stated that a member of their department 
of Civil and Environmental Engineering at MIT recently lost her son at the age of 27 on 
June 30, 2020. Mr. Cordero stated that there were many formative years of Daniel’s life 
that took place in Arlington and they are looking to memorialize him with a tree, bench 
or plaque. 
 
The Board expressed their condolences to the family for their loss. 
 
Mr. Curro moved to refer to Public Memorials Committee. 
A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Heim. 
Mrs. Mahon:   yes 
Mr. DeCourcey:   yes 
Mr. Diggins:   yes 
Mr. Curro:  yes 
Mr. Hurd:   yes             SO VOTED (5-0) 
 

9. Request: Memorial Bench for Stan Rezendes 
Cathy and Kathleen Rezendes 

Kathleen Rezendes stated that they are looking to dedicate a bench in memory of her 
father who passed away in 2014 just before his 82nd birthday. Cathy Rezendes stated 
that she is interested in donating a bench made of recycled material that would be on 
the even side of Lake Street. The Rezendes Family stated that they received the Public 
Memorial Criteria and stated that Mr. Rezendes was a wonderful man, a great father, 
has military service, and was a member of the Arlington Minuteman.  
 
The Board expressed their condolences for the loss of their husband and father. Mrs. 
Rezendes asked if there were any plans to put a flowering tree on the side of Lake 
Street that the bench would be located on. Mr. Chapdelaine stated that they have a 
large plan for plantings in East Arlington and he will look into it.  
 
Mr. Heim stated that there may be an additional layer to this as the Bike Path is licensed 
to the town through the MBTA. Mr. Heim stated that they will look into what the dividing 
line is between the MBTA Bike path and the Town of Arlington property.  
 
Mrs. Mahon moved to refer to Public Memorials Committee.  
A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Heim. 
Mrs. Mahon:   yes 
Mr. DeCourcey:   yes 
Mr. Diggins:   yes 
Mr. Curro:  yes 
Mr. Hurd:   yes             SO VOTED (5-0) 
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10. Discussion and Potential Approval: Parklets in Arlington Heights 
Jennifer Raitt, Director of Planning and Community Development 
Ali Carter, Economic Development Coordinator 
Daniel Amstutz, Senior Transportation Planner 

Ms. Carter presented the slideshow in regards to the ideas from the Arlington Economic 
Development Recovery Task Force. Ms. Carter explained that the focus of the 
presentation is Arlington Heights and the specific need for outdoor dining there. This 
specific case would be parklets for outdoor seating and dining setups in parking spaces. 
The survey they conducted showed that residents are interested in as many outdoor 
options as possible, to be able to shop and dine where proper safety protocols are in 
place and maximizing online curbside low contact options. Ms. Carter stated that they 
put out a poll that was open for one week to the public where they presented 5 parklet 
options and received 806 responses. Ms. Carter explained that these options would be 
in parking spaces because the sidewalks are so narrow in the heights and business 
owners were having a hard time configuring these spaces. 
 
Option one is located at 1346-1360 Mass Avenue which would essentially run from The 
Roasted Granola through Galaxy Market and Szechuan Dumpling on the south side of 
Mass Ave which would provide seating for one of two of these business. This would 
utilize 4 of the parking spaces in front of the restaurants. 
 
Option two which the public seemed to like the most would be located at 1306-1308 
Mass Avenue which would essentially run from a long time vacant store through Home 
Taste restaurant on the south side of Mass Ave. This would consist of 12 feet of curb 
length which they are asking the Board to prohibit parking immediately west of the 
crosswalk in front of 1306 Mass Ave and utilize 5 parking spaces. 
 
Mrs. Mahon suggested a no parking sign or to paint the curb red if appropriate to 
minimize the amount of people that will park in the spaces located at 1360 Mass Ave. 
 
Mr. Curro questioned if the Town is going to provide furnishings for the parklets.  Ms. 
Carter stated that is not necessarily true and they are investigating funding and sources 
to fund this project. 
 
Mr. DeCourcey moved approval. 
A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Heim. 
Mrs. Mahon:   yes 
Mr. DeCourcey:   yes 
Mr. Diggins:   yes 
Mr. Curro:  yes 
Mr. Hurd:   yes             SO VOTED (5-0) 
 

11. Discussion and Potential Approval: Shared Streets 
Jennifer Raitt, Director of Planning and Community Development 
Daniel Amstutz, Senior Transportation Planner 
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Mr. Amstutz stated that the pilot that they had on Brooks Avenue was very successful 
and the Select Board approved the framework for next steps at the June 1 meeting. 
They learned a number of things that would need to be done during the pilot that 
happened on Brooks Avenue. Mr. Amstutz stated that Arlington’s goals are to provide 
additional street space for people to social distance as well as travel. They recognize 
that people need to get outside and be active to stay healthy but need to do so by 
socially distancing. 
 
The design guidelines should be consistent throughout the Town and incorporate more 
elements of traffic calming. Mr. Amstutz stated that they are looking for gateway 
treatments for example hard and soft gateways with signs. In-Road Traffic Calming for 
example a mini traffic circle or roundabout and curb extensions  and neck-downs as well 
as chicanes which would all be able to be made with traffic cones and are all temporary. 
 
Some potential projects that are based off the Shared Street Nominations as well as 
connect the networks that would require more work 
 
The following are the potential projects: 
Mary Street – most frequently nominated  
Waldo Road and Amsden Street – Primarily localized and was the next most nominated 
Minuteman Bikeway to Mystic River – Several potential routes 
Arlington Heights - Robbins Farm Park area and Ronald Road 
 
Next steps are to reach out to residents who nominated Mary Street, Waldo Street and 
Amsden Street and possibly Ronald Road in the heights. Mr. Amstutz stated that they 
are looking to return the shared street to Brooks Avenue which was very successful. 
They are looking again to gather support from local residents on the street and wider 
neighborhood which is an important part of this. Mr. Amstutz explained that MassDOT 
has a shared street and spaces grant for materials and implementation. Applications for 
this grant are currently being accepted on a rolling basis.  
 
Mr. Curro moved to reopen Brooks Avenue Shared Streets until start of school with the 
amendment to start on Chandler Street.    
A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Heim. 
Mrs. Mahon:   yes 
Mr. DeCourcey:   yes 
Mr. Diggins:   yes 
Mr. Curro:  yes 
Mr. Hurd:   yes             SO VOTED (5-0) 
 

12. For Discussion, Endorsement and Approval: Bluebike Bike Share Agreement, 
and Bike Share License 
Douglas W. Heim, Town Counsel 

Mr. Heim stated that before the Board tonight is a request for two things. The first thing 
is to endorse a bike share agreement with Bluebikes to enter a contract to service 
Bluebikes expanding to Arlington. The second piece, is asking the Board for a license to 
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run a bike share program on Arlington’s public and private ways. Mr. Heim stated that 
this particular case in part through a grant with MassDot and a donation from Metro 
Future and as well as a $20,000 appropriation from Town Meeting the Town is going to 
own the components of this system. The Town of Arlington will own the docks, the bikes 
and we will be contracting with Bluebikes to run this system for roughly 2 years. Mr. 
Heim stated that the Board will notice that there is a reference to Boston’s contract 
because in an effort to simply the contract for the Board and streamline them so that 
they are compatible with Arlington. 
 
Mr. Amstutz stated that the intention in regards to the station sightings would be to 
being with 6 stations. Mr. Amstutz explained that the nearest stations to Arlington are in 
Cambridge and Somerville it logically progresses that we have to start in the East 
Arlington area. The stations themselves cannot be more than 1/3 mile apart so they are 
looking to set the stations as far as Arlington Center. Mr. Amstutz stated that if the 
Board moves forward with the contract with Bluebikes they would start public 
engagement on those station sightings in the next few days and complete that within the 
next few weeks. 
 
Mr. DeCourcey questioned the moving of the equipment in the event of a winter storm. 
Mr. Trabone stated that all stations that are on sidewalk stay up and all stations that are 
located in the street will be removed for plowing. Mr. DeCourcey asked if Boston has 
extended its agreement past April 2022 as Arlington’s agreement is tied into the 
termination of the Boston agreement. Mr. Trabone stated that Boston has not extended 
their agreement but in Boston’s agreement it is stated that that discussion will not 
happen until 2021. Mr. DeCourcey stated that he understands Bluebike has the right to 
advertise on their stations but questioned if it would be a conflict with our sign bylaw. 
Mr. Heim stated that they should be sure there is an application under the sign bylaw 
and is going to look into if each one of these locations would be covered by the sign 
bylaw. 
 
The Board is excited to have Bluebike be a part of Arlington and feel it will be a great 
addition to the Town. 
 
Mrs. Mahon moved to approve and endorse the Bluebike Share Agreement and its 
affiliated Bike Share License. 
A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Heim. 
Mrs. Mahon:   yes 
Mr. DeCourcey:   yes 
Mr. Diggins:   yes 
Mr. Curro:  yes 
Mr. Hurd:   yes             SO VOTED (5-0) 
 

13. For Discussion: Board Designee Committee Assignments 
John V. Hurd, Chair 

 
Mr. Diggins will be on the following committees:  
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Tree Committee, Marijuana Study Committee, Snow and Ice Committee, and the 
Rainbow Commission 
Mrs. Mahon will be on Long Range Planning and the Clean Energy Future Committee 
Mr. Curro will be on the Information Technology Advisory Committee 
 
The new list of committee representative will be circulated to the Board. 
 
Mr. Diggins stated that he can be the Boards representative on TAC but would have to 
resign as the Chamber of Commerce representative for ACMI if the Board would like 
him to be their representative.  Mr. Diggins stated that he would continue this 
conversation with Mr. Hurd. 
 
 
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED 
 

14. Property at 1207-1211 Massachusetts Avenue 
Don Seltzer, Irving Street 

 
15. Requesting Safety Signage on Minuteman Bike Path 

Josh Martin via Request/Answer Center 
 

16. Appointment of Election Officer for Arlington Retirement System's September 
29th Election 
Richard S. Greco, Election Officer/Retirement Administrator 
Arlington Retirement Board 

 
17. Letter Regarding 339 Mass Avenue, LLC 

Robert J. Annese, Attorney 
 
Mrs. Mahon moved receipt. 
A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Heim. 
Mrs. Mahon:   yes 
Mr. DeCourcey:   yes 
Mr. Diggins:   yes 
Mr. Curro:  yes 
Mr. Hurd:   yes             SO VOTED (5-0) 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Mr. Heim would like to highlight how terrific Mr. Amstutz was on his hard work with the 
Bikeshare agreements. Mr. Heim really appreciates all his hard work and patience. 
 
Mr. Chapdelaine stated that under CR 15 he will ask Mr. Amstustz to work with Mr. 
Martin as he believes that ABAC had already put together some safety signage and the 
Town was thinking of proposing this, which he feels may be covered under this request. 
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Mr. Chapdelaine stated that the Winchester Select Board was Zoom bombed and that it 
is extremely disturbing and he knows there is concern about the system and it may not 
be perfect but it is working. Mr. Chapdelaine stated that they are in the process of 
interviewing 9 applicants for the Design Review Committee for the Mass Ave and 
Appleton intersection which they are hoping to get up and running soon. 
 
Mrs. Mahon questioned the approval and placement of the Charlie Proctor Memorial 
and it was confirmed that the Board approved the place of the memorial and Mr. 
Chapdelaine just needs to work with the Public Memorials Committee for the placement 
of the bike. Mrs. Mahon stated that she has had conversations with the chair and Mr. 
Chapdelaine in regards to when the Town of Arlington will hold its next Town Meeting. 
Mrs. Mahon stated that when appropriate they should ask the Town Moderator to join 
them in a discussion to talk with the public in regards to that. Mrs. Mahon spoke about 
Lexington’s virtual Town Meeting and leave it to the Chair to talk to IT about this. Mrs. 
Mahon also requested that Board of Health be present to be at meeting.  
 
Mr. DeCourcey stated that the Select Board had received notification from Mass 
Housing on the Mirak proposed development at 1165R Mass Ave. Mr. DeCourcey 
stated that the deadline to respond to that letter is August 10 and questioned if a 
request for further time can be done administratively through the Town Manager’s Office 
or through Town Counsel and if not if the Board would need to meet before August 10 
to make that decision. Mr. Heim stated that he will look into this matter. 
 
Mr. Diggins questioned the details on the deadline for 1165R Mass Ave.  Mr. Diggins 
also suggested having a meeting on August 3rd in regards to the Town Meeting and is 
concerned about the timing and feels that we can do this.  
 
Mr. Hurd stated that he has received a few inquiries about Town Meeting and it is likely 
to have it on the August meeting and see if the Moderator is available and what the 
likelihood of having a Town Meeting in fall. Mr. Hurd stated that he received an email in 
regards to renaming Citizens Open Forum due to the fact that we don’t require 
citizenship. Mrs. Mahon stated that the reason they didn’t name it “Residents Open 
Forum” in the past is because some of the people that appear before the Board are not 
residents of the Town of Arlington. Mr. Hurd stated that he is considering changing the 
name to “Open Forum”. Mr. Hurd would like to acknowledge at the August meeting to 
thank the work of AFD, APD, the Board of Health, Town staff and all the medical 
professionals that have been working hard to get our Town through this pandemic and 
would like a way to commemorate them for their hard work. 
 
Mrs. Mahon moved to adjourn @ 10:01p.m. 
A roll call vote was taken on the motion by Mr. Heim. 
Mrs. Mahon:   yes 
Mr. DeCourcey:   yes 
Mr. Diggins:   yes 
Mr. Curro:  yes 
Mr. Hurd:   yes             SO VOTED (5-0) 
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Next Scheduled Meeting of Select Board August 17, 2020 
 
A true record attest 
 
Ashley Maher 
Administrative Assistant 
 
7/20/2020 
Agenda Item Document Used 

1 Executive Order on Remote Participation  
2 6.292020 Draft Minutes 

7.7.2020 Draft Minutes 
3 Location of Lawn Signs  

Community Card Lawn Signs 
4 Asphalt Services Reference  
5 Roots ‘N Shoots Reference  
6 A. Conway Appointment Reference 
7   
8 Memorial Request 

D. Rossetti Memorial Request 
9 S. Rezendes Memorial Request  

Bench Image 
10 Heights Parklets Presentation 
11 Arlington Shared and Slow Street Powerpoint 
12 Bluebikes Contract and License Memo 

Bike Share Agreement 2017 
Arlington MTV Bike Share Agreement 

13 2019 Select Board Committee Liaisons 
14 D. Seltzer Correspondence 
15 J. Martin CR 
16 Correspondence from Arlington 

Contributory Retirement Board 
17 R. Annese Reference 
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TOWN OF ARLINGTON 

MASSACHUSETTS 02476-4908 

 

August 13, 2020 

 

Steven Ratiner 

Arlington, MA 02476 

 

Enso33@yahoo.com  

 

Re:     Reappointment:  Poet Laureate of Arlington  

 

Dear Mr. Ratiner: 

 

Please be advised that the Select Board will be discussing your reappointment to the 

above-named at their meeting conducted by remote participation on Monday, August 

17th at 7:15 p.m.  Although it is not a requirement that you join this virtual meeting, you 

are invited to do so. 

 

Information which includes the link to the meeting will be available at the bottom of the 

Select Board Agenda as well as on the Town Calendar when the meeting is posted 

Thursday, August 13th by 7:00 p.m.  

 

Please contact this office by e-mail, lcosta@town.arlington.ma.us, if you have any 

questions. 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

SELECT BOARD 

 
Marie A. Krepelka 

Board Administrator 

 

MAK:lc 

 



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Request: Contractor/Drainlayer License

Summary:
Jones Contracting Inc., 735 Washington Street, Walpole,MA

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Jones_Contracting.pdf Reference













Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Approval of New Election Workers: (1) John Doyle, 26 Bellevue Road, U, Pct. 10; (2) Christina Hurley,
69 Orient Avenue, U, Pct. 19; (3) Andrew O'Connell, 28 Randolph Street, R, Pct. 4; (4) Shannon
Robinson, 9 Acton Street, U, Pct. 12; (5) Andrew Ward, 11 Martin Street, D, Pct. 15

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Election_Master_Records.pdf Election Master Records













Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Grants Committee of the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture (formerly Arlington Cultural
Council)

Summary:
Emily Reynolds (term to expire 6/30/2023)

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material E._Reynolds_Reference.pdf Reference













Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Park and Recreation Commission, Associate Member

Summary:
Scott Lever (term to expire 6/30/2023)

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material S._Lever_Reference.pdf Reference









Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Redevelopment Board

Summary:
Katherine Levine Einstein (term to expire 1/31/2023)

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material K._Einstein_appt.pdf Reference























Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

For Approval: Food Vendor License

Summary:
Abbott's Frozen Custard, 71 Park Avenue, Jason Denoncourt
 
 

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Abbott_s_Frozen_Custard_Inspection_Reports.pdf Inspection Reports

Reference
Material Abbott_s_Frozen_Custard_FV_Application.pdf Food Vendor Application



























































Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

For Approval: Removal of 1 Elm Tree, 1 Sugar Maple, 1 Crabapple, 2 Norway Maple Trees @ Old
Burying Ground

Summary:
James Feeney,  Interim Facilities Director

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Letter_to_Tree_Committee.pdf Letter to Tree Committee - Tree Removal

Reference
Material TSI_Tree_Assessment_Map_Removals.pdf Tree Removal Map

Reference
Material OBG_Tree_Removals_8-7-2020_(1).pdf OBG Tree Removal

Reference
Material CPAC_Support_for_OBG_Tree_Removal.pdf Letter of Support from the CPAC



From: "Jim Feeney" <JFeeney@town.arlington.ma.us> 
To: ArlTreeCmte@gmail.com 
Cc: "Tim Lecuivre" <TLecuivre@town.arlington.ma.us> 
Date: Fri, 07 Aug 2020 14:13:14 -0400 
Subject: Old Burying Ground - Masonry Wall Restoration 
  
Good afternoon MaryEllen, 
  
I write in regards to an upcoming project at the subject-referenced site. The perimeter wall of the site 
will soon be repaired and/or rebuilt along its full length. In some areas, the wall is integral to earthen 
mound tombs. This work is being funded by Community Preservation Act grants approved by Town 
Meeting in both FY20 & FY21. 
  
Unfortunately, there are 5 healthy trees requiring removal. These trees would otherwise require a tree 
hearing should they be located in the tree belt. With that in mind, and in line with other Town projects, 
the project team has been consulting with the Tree Warden at various points during the design process. 
The trees are presently damaging property protected by a historic preservation restriction, and similarly 
prevent safe access for repairs. These are all volunteer trees growing in inopportune locations, including 
against walls, and into and on top of tombs. 
  
The trees are as follows: 
  
Elm                15" DBH (this tree is proximal to 2 other Elms which recently succumbed to DED) 
Sugar Maple    16"  DBH 
Crabapple        6"   DBH 
Norway Maple  16" DBH 
Norway Maple  17" DBH 
  
Working again with the Tree Warden, the Town identified 5 suitable sites away from monuments and 
headstones in the grounds for tree replacement. Many of these locations would replenish prior losses of 
the intentionally planted trees. 
  
Further, Tree Specialists, Inc. was contracted to perform a level 2 visual tree assessment for all 57 trees 
located within the confines. In addition to the selected removals described above, the scope of work will 
involve maintenance pruning of crowns and girdling roots, as well as selected plant healthcare for the 
remaining old-growth core canopy in accordance with recommendations from Tree Specialists, Inc. 
  
In consultation with the Town Manager, and due to COVID-operations, the project team intends on 
bringing this matter before the Select Board at their next virtual meeting on August 17th; however, we 
did not want to do so without first making the Tree Committee aware of this matter.  I have attached a 
site plan indicating the locations of the trees, as well some present-day pictures for review. 
  
Please do not hesitate to let me know if you have any questions.  
  
Sincerely, 
  
Jim 
  
James Feeney 
Interim Facilities Director 
Town of Arlington 
730 Massachusetts Avenue 
Arlington, MA 02476 
(781) 316-3110 
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Old Burying Ground, Arlington MA 
Tree Assessment Map 
 
Conducted by 
Tree Specialists, Inc. 
140 Washington Street, Holliston MA 
(508)429-8733 
 
February 6, 2018 
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Tree  
ID # Tree Species DBH 

1 Flowering Cherry, Prunus sp. 11” 
2 Crabapple, Malus sp. 12” 
3 Crabapple, Prunus sp. 11” 
4 Flowering Cherry, Prunus sp. 7” 
5 Ash, Fraxinus sp. 8” 
6 Sugar Maple, Acer saccharum 5” 
7 Norway Maple, Acer platanoides 4” 
8 Euonymus sp. 4” 
9 Black Walnut, Juglans nigra 21” 

10 Norway Maple, Acer platanoides 16” 
11 Black Walnut, Juglans nigra 16” 
12 Elm, Ulmus sp. 6” 
13 Norway Maple, Acer platanoides 17” 
14 Ash, Fraxinus sp. 4” 
15 Norway Maple, Acer platanoides 24” 
16 Norway Spruce, Picea abies 21” 
17 Pin Oak, Quercus palustris 12” 
18 Norway Maple, Acer platanoides 21” 
19 Hawthorn, Crataegus sp. 7.5” 
20 Norway Maple, Acer platanoides 14” 
21 Sugar Maple, Acer saccharum 10” 
22 Elm, Ulmus sp. 15” 
23 Crabapple, Malus sp. 5” 
24 Black Walnut, Juglans nigra 14” 
25 Elm, Ulmus sp. 11” 
26 Elm , Ulmus sp. 16” 
27 Crabapple, Malus sp. 7” 
28 Crabapple, Malus sp. 7” 
29 Sugar Maple, Acer saccharum 16” 

 
 

Tree 
ID# 

 
Tree Species 

 
DBH 

30 Sugar Maple, Acer saccharum 22” 
31 Crabapple, Malus sp. 10” 
32 Crabapple, Malus sp. 6” 
33 Crabapple, Malus sp. 7” 
34 Flowering Cherry, Prunus sp. 8.5” 
35 Flowering Cherry, Prunus sp. 10” 
36 Sugar Maple, Acer saccharum 32” 
37 White Pine, Pinus strobus 29” 
38 Hemlock, Tsuga Canadensis 24” 
39 Sugar Maple, Acer saccharum 37” 
40 Red Maple, Acer rubrum 20” 
41 Sugar maple, Acer saccharum 21” 
42 White Pine, Pinus strobus 19” 
43 Sugar Maple, Acer saccharum 35” 
44 White Pine, Pinus strobus 25” 
45 White Pine, Pinus strobus 35” 
46 Elm, Ulmus sp. 19” 
47 Ash, Fraxinus sp. 13” 
48 White Pine, Pinus strobus 27” 
49 Pin Oak, Quercus paulustris 37” 
50 Black Maple, Acer nigrum 23” 
51 Eastern Arborvitae, Thuja occidentalis 25” 
52 White pine, Pinus strobus 29” 
53 White pine, Pinus strobus 20” 
54 Hemlock, Thuja canadensis 21” 
55 Sugar Maple, Acer saccharum 37” 
56 White Pine, Pinus strobus 19” 
57 Sugar Maple, Acer saccharum 19” 
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COMMUNITY PRESERVATION ACT COMMITTEE 

TOWN OF ARLINGTON 
730 Massachusetts Ave  
Arlington, MA 02476 

August 14, 2020 

TO: Arlington Select Board 
RE: Old Burying Ground tree removal

We write to reiterate the support of the Community Preservation Act Committee for the preservation 
plan of the Old Burying Ground, including the necessary removal of the trees before you at your August 
17, 2020 meeting.  

At every phase of funding this important project, the Committee clearly understood that it would be 
necessary to remove certain trees that are damaging protected historic resources and preventing safe 
access for restoration work. 

Mr. Feeney has done a commendable job informing us about the planning and progress of this important 
project, and we support his present request before you. 

Sincerely, 

Eric Helmuth, Chair 
Clarissa Rowe, Vice Chair 

Town of Arlington Community Preservation Committee 

SENT VIA EMAIL



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Discussion and Approval: Proposed Locations for Bluebikes Stations

Summary:
Jennifer Raitt, Director of Planning and Community Development
Daniel Amstutz, Senior Transportation Planner

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Memo_on_Bluebikes_Stations.pdf Memo from Planning re Bluebike

Station Locations
Reference
Material Proposed_Bluebikes_Station_Locations_Presentation.pdf Bluebike Presentation



TOWN OF ARLINGTON 
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING and 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
 

TOWN HALL, 730 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE 
ARLINGTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02476 

TELEPHONE 781-316-3090 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Adam Chapdelaine, Town Manager 
Cc: Jennifer Raitt, Director of Planning & Community Development 
From: Daniel Amstutz, Senior Transportation Planner 
Date: August 12, 2020 
RE: Proposed Locations for Bluebikes Stations in Arlington Center and East Arlington 
 
 
The Town of Arlington will become part of the Bluebikes regional bike share system as part of an 
expansion of the system in summer 2020. Unlike the Limebike dockless regional bike share program in 
which the Town previously participated, Bluebikes has stations where users can rent and return bicycles 
for short term trips. The Department of Planning and Community Development has worked with 
Bluebikes staff, the Arlington Bicycle Advisory Committee (ABAC), East Arlington Livable Streets (EALS), 
and administered a community survey to determine locations for the Bluebikes stations. This memo 
describes the public survey process and concordant outreach to the community to gather feedback on 
locations, and provides recommended station locations for discussion and approval by the Select Board.   
 
Six station locations are proposed for this initial roll-out of Bluebikes in Arlington. However, only four 
locations are being requested for approval at this time, and two require further review. The following 
four locations are recommended; greater detail about each station is provided on page three of this 
memo and in the accompanying presentation: 

1. Railroad Lot at Minuteman Bikeway  
2. Mass Ave at Broadway 
3. Broadway at Grafton St  
4. Mass Ave at Grafton St 

 
The following two locations require additional review before finalization: 

1. Linwood St at Minuteman Bikeway 
2. Minuteman Bikeway at Thorndike Field 

 
Station Siting Guidelines and Public Engagement 
The Bluebikes initial expansion into Arlington includes six proposed stations. Each station will have 
eleven docks and six or seven bicycles for a total of 38 bicycles. Station siting guidance was provided by 
Bluebikes. The additional factors considered in the review criteria include: 

• Each station has a footprint 32’ long and 6’ wide. 
• Stations must be no more than 1/3 mile from at least one other station, approximately a 5-

minute walk. Stations in neighboring municipalities are factored into these distance criteria. 
• Stations cannot impede access to utilities such as manholes or storm sewer grates. 
• Stations need to be placed on firm, level hardscape (no grass, no dirt). 
• Stations require at least 4-6 hours of sunlight for power. 
• Stations should not be located in the area of work for near-term construction projects that 

would require relocating stations within two years. 
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• Stations on sidewalk can stay out during winter—Bluebikes will shovel out (stations located on 
sidewalks may not impede accessibility). Stations on street may need to be removed for winter 
plowing at Town’s discretion). 
 

Due to the station distancing criteria, the stations in this initial expansion must be located near the 
closest existing stations, which are in Somerville and Cambridge. As a result, this criterion makes siting a 
station in Arlington Heights infeasible. Requests for Bluebikes stations in Arlington Heights were one of 
the most frequent comments on the station location poll. 
 
DPCD staff began by using the station siting guidance above and discussing possible locations with a 
small working group of members from ABAC and EALS. DPCD shared possible locations with Bluebikes 
staff and created three possible networks of stations for public feedback. A survey for public feedback 
was made available between July 23 and July 31, where the following network options were presented: 

• STATION LOCATIONS OPTION 1: Mass Ave at Town Hall, Mass Ave at Whittemore St, Mass Ave 
at Linwood/Foster St, Mass Ave at Capitol Square, Mass Ave at Thorndike St, Minuteman 
Bikeway at Thorndike Field. 

• STATION LOCATIONS OPTION 2: Minuteman Bikeway at Swan Pl/Mass Ave, Mass Ave at 
Whittemore St, Minuteman Bikeway at Linwood St, Broadway at N. Union St, Mass Ave at 
Capitol Square, Minuteman Bikeway at Thorndike Field. 

• STATION LOCATIONS OPTION 3: Mass Ave at Whittemore Street, Mass Ave at Linwood/Foster 
St, Broadway at N. Union St, Mass Ave at Capitol Square, Minuteman Bikeway at Thorndike 
Field, Broadway at Sunnyside Ave 

 
These three options had three station locations in common: Mass Ave at Whittemore St, Mass Ave at 
Capitol Square, and Minuteman Bikeway at Thorndike Field. 
 
In total, 515 individuals responded to the survey. The breakdown of the preference survey is shown 
below. 

 
Option 2 received the most votes (186, or 36.8%), followed closely by Option 1 (155, or 30.7. Of the 
respondents who indicated that they did not agree with any of the station network options, the majority 
of comments expressed concern that there were not station locations in Arlington Heights. Other 
concerns included a desire to retain on-street parking, objection to specific locations in the networks, 
and general opposition to the town participating in this bike share program.  
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Station Field Review and Detailed Locations 
DPCD and Bluebikes staff conducted field review of the proposed station locations to determine 
precisely where stations should be sited. Due to factors around site suitability, conflicts with utility 
locations, traffic safety, and parking demand, some of the precise locations proposed in Option 2 of the 
public poll could accommodate a Bluebikes station. Staff endeavored to site stations as close to the 
approximate locations in Option 2 as possible. 
 
Adjustments to station locations were made for the Capitol Square location and the Minuteman 
Bikeway at Swan Place location. A station at Mass Ave and Grafton St is proposed in place of the Capitol 
Square location, about two blocks from Mass Ave and Lake St, due to challenges with siting a station 
directly in Capitol Square. Similar challenges arose in reviewing options for Minuteman Bikeway at Swan 
Place, in addition to comments and concerns about station locations not being far enough into Arlington 
Center and towards Arlington Heights. As a result of field review and public comment, staff are 
proposing a station along the Minuteman Bikeway west of the intersection of Mass Ave/Mystic 
St/Pleasant St to replace the proposed station at Swan Place at the Minuteman Bikeway, which is not 
feasible at this time. 
 
The detailed locations of the stations are attached to this memo as presentation slides for the Board’s 
review.  
 



BLUEBIKES STATION LOCATIONS
For East Arlington & Arlington Center



For approval this evening:
1. Railroad Lot at Minuteman Bikeway
2. Mass Ave at Broadway
3. Mass Ave at Grafton St
4. Broadway at Grafton St

To be approved at a later date:
1. Linwood St at Minuteman Bikeway
2. Thorndike Field at Minuteman Bikeway

STATION 
LOCATIONS 

FOR EAST 
ARLINGTON & 

ARLINGTON 
CENTER



• Stations are 32’ long and 6’ wide
• Stations must be no more than 1/3 mile from 

at least one other station
• Stations cannot impede access to utilities 

like manholes
• Stations need to be placed on firm, level 

hardscape (no grass, no dirt)
• Stations require at least 4-6 hours of sunlight 

for power
• No near-term construction projects that 

would require relocating stations within two 
years

• Stations on sidewalk can stay out during 
winter—Bluebikes will shovel out (stations 
located on sidewalks may not impede 
accessibility). Stations on street may need to 
be removed for winter plowing at Town’s 
discretion.

BIKE SHARE 
STATION 

SITING 
GUIDELINES



STATION 
LOCATION 

OPTIONS

Presented to the community in a poll 
conducted between July 23 and July 31, 2020



Which options for Bluebikes station 
locations do you prefer? (515 total 
responses)

PUBLIC POLL 
RESULTS

Option 1
31%

Option 2
37%

Option 3
22%

Do not 
agree with 
any option

10%



PUBLIC POLL 
RESULTS

Option 2: 
highest number
of public votes



PUBLIC POLL 
RESULTS

Option 2: 
adjusted station 
locations based 

on preferred 
public option and 

specific site 
conditions



STATION LOCATIONS FOR 
DISCUSSION AND APPROVAL



STATION #1: 
RAILROAD LOT 
@ MINUTEMAN 
BIKEWAY
• Requires removal of two 

parking spaces in railroad 
lot

• Bikes would face 
sidewalk side for renting

• Right off Minuteman 
Bikeway, near Library and 
Town Hall

Proposed Bluebikes
Station (on street)



STATION #2: 
MASS AVE @ 
BROADWAY
• Requires removal of two 

parking spaces on Mass 
Ave

• Bikes would face 
sidewalk side for renting

• Close to Broadway Plaza

Proposed Bluebikes
Station (on street)

War 
Memorial



STATION #3: 
MASS AVE @ 
GRAFTON ST
• Proposed in place of 

Capitol Square location
• Requires removal of three 

parking spaces, possibly 
four

• Alternative location: 
across the street in 
parallel spaces

Proposed Bluebikes
Station (on street)



STATION #4: 
BROADWAY @ 
GRAFTON ST
• Requires removal of two 

parking spaces on 
Broadway in front of 108 
Broadway

• Alternative location: 
across the street in front 
of the bank

Proposed Bluebikes
Station (on street)

East Cambridge 
Savings Bank



STATION LOCATIONS FOR 
DISCUSSION AND APPROVAL AT NEXT 
BOARD MEETING PENDING FURTHER 
REVIEW



THORNDIKE 
FIELD @ 
MINUTEMAN 
BIKEWAY
• Requires approval/ 

concurrence from MBTA
• To be sited outside of 

primary Bikeway path
• Adequate ADA sidewalk 

width maintained for 
passing

Proposed Bluebikes
Station (on sidewalk, 
off main path)

Thorndike
Dog Park



LINWOOD ST @ 
MINUTEMAN 
BIKEWAY
• Requires removal of two 

parking spaces on 
Linwood St

• Close to Bikeway, Spy 
Pond Park

• Linwood St would be 
narrowed to ~18’

• Considering concrete pad 
in grass instead of on 
street

Proposed Bluebikes
Station (on street)

Spy Pond
Park



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Discussion and Approval: Final Shared Streets Proposal

Summary:
Jennifer Rait, Director of Planning and Community Development 
Daniel Amstutz, Senior Transportation Planner
 

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material

Arlington_Shared_and_Slow_Streets_for_Social_Distancing_-
_SB_Update_08-17-20.pdf Shared Streets Presentation



Shared and Slow Streets for 
Social Distancing 

Arlington Select Board Update 
Department of Planning and 

Community Development 
August 17, 2020 



Agenda 

• Brooks Avenue Reinstallation 
(August 6) 

• Mary Street Shared Streets 
support and proposal for 
approval 

• Waldo/Amsden Road Update 
• Next Steps 

 



Brooks Ave New Gateway & Traffic Calming Locations 

Chicane 
Neck Down 



Gateways and Temporary Traffic Calming: 
Chandler at Brooks 



Gateways and Temporary Traffic Calming: 
Herbert at Egerton 



Gateways and Temporary Traffic Calming: 
Herbert at Varnum 



Gateways and Temporary Traffic Calming: 
Brooks at Milton 



Gateways and Temporary Traffic Calming: 
Brooks at Melrose 



Mary St.  

Community Engagement 
• Emailed residents who nominated Mary Street 
• Zoom discussion with residents on August 6 
• 39 emails 37 in support, 2 opposed 
• 4 petition signatures in support 



Mary St. 
Concept  
(**to be refined with resident input**): 
 
Gateways: 
• Major at Margaret St and Wilson Ave 
• Minor at Littlejohn, Homestead, Burch, and 

Parker 
Traffic calming: 
• Mini traffic circles at Littlejohn and Burch 
• Neck downs or chicanes on each block 
Potential Connections: 
• Wilson to Lake St to Route 2 walking path 
• Margaret St to Bikeway and cross over to 

Varnum St 
 

 



Gateways and Temporary Traffic Calming for Mary Street 
(**To be refined with resident input**)  

Legend: 
            = Major Gateway 
            = Minor Gateway 
            = Potential Traffic Calming Intervention 



Gateways and Temporary Traffic Calming for Mary Street 
(**To be refined with resident input**)  

Chokepoint reduces width to 
18-20’ halfway down block 
(No Parking here) 

Legend: 
            = Sawhorse/No Through Traffic 
            = Sandwich Board 
            = Traffic cone/flex post 



Gateways and Temporary Traffic Calming for Mary Street 
(**To be refined with resident input**)  

Mini traffic circle 
requires drivers to 
slow and go around; 
lane widths 20’ 

Legend: 
            = Sawhorse/No Through Traffic 
            = Sandwich Board 
            = Traffic cone/flex post 



Waldo Rd - Amsden St.  

Community Engagement 
• Emailed residents who nominated Waldo 

Road and Amsden St 
• Continued discussion over email 
• Will work with residents on outreach to get 

support  
 



Next Steps 

• Approval to conduct shared streets pilot on Mary 
Street 
– Refine concept and location/type of traffic calming 

interventions 
• Work with residents for support of Waldo 

Road/Amsden Street pilot 
• Monitor Brooks Avenue shared street through 

beginning of September 
• Apply for MassDOT Shared Streets and Spaces 

Grant for materials and implementation  



Discussion/Questions 



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

For Approval: Letter of Support for MassWorks Grant

Summary:
Adam W. Chapdelaine, Town Manager



Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

For Approval: Letter to Mass Housing re: 1165R Massachusetts Avenue

Summary:
Douglas W. Heim, Town Counsel

ATTACHMENTS:
Type File Name Description
Reference
Material Draft_Letter_of_Comment_to_MassHousing_Re_1165R_Mass_Ave_(00022417xA050C)_(1).pdf Draft Letter
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OFFICE OF THE SELECT BOARD 

 
JOHN V. HURD, CHAIR                   730 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE 

JOSEPH A. CURRO, JR., VICE CHAIR                      TELEPHONE 
DIANE M. MAHON                                        781-316-3020 

STEPHEN W. DECOURCEY                                              781-316-3029 FAX 

LENARD T. DIGGINS             
             

 

 
 

 

TOWN OF ARLINGTON 

MASSACHUSETTS 02476-4908 

 

 

August 17,  2020 

 

By Electronic and First Class Mail 

Ms. Chrystal Kornegay  

Executive Director 

MassHousing 

One Beacon Street 

Boston, MA 02108 

 

  

Re:   1165R Massachusetts Avenue, Arlington, MA 

 

 

Dear Executive Director Kornegay: 

 

 Please accept this letter of comment on behalf of the Select Board of the Town of 

Arlington (“Arlington”) in reference to the application for project eligibility/site approval 

submitted to MassHousing by 1165R Mass MA Property, LLC (the “Applicant”) for a 

development of 130 units on an approximately 2-acre parcel off of Massachusetts Ave in 

Arlington, Massachusetts (“Development”).  The Board notes the many positives of the proposal 

along with several drawbacks of the project as presently designed, based upon the information 

provided by the Applicant including a project overview and traffic study, the application to 

MassHousing itself, the Board’s personal knowledge of the locus, and its understanding of 

MassHousing’s criteria for Smart Growth.   

 

In summary, the Board is encouraged by the many ways in which the project is consistent 

with goals and recommendations submitted relative to the site in the Arlington Master Plan, 

Housing Production Plan, Open Space Plan, and the Mill Brook Corridor Report. However, the 

Board is particularly concerned over the loss of commercial space currently used by artists and at 

least one other commercial tenant.  Moreover, the Board believes that the presently proposed mix 

of market rate and affordable units should be examined further to best capitalize on this 

opportunity for expanding affordable units in Arlington. 
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History of the Site & Prioritization for Redevelopment 

 

The proposed site of the development hosts what were historically factory spaces along 

the Mill Brook throughout 19
th

 and 20
th

 Centuries.  These factories initially harnessed the water 

power of the Mill Brook to produce a wide variety of goods, until the Arlington Reservoir was 

constructed.  The most recent consistent industrial uses of the factory spaces were the production 

of architectural millwork up until the early 1970s.  However, since said time, the property and its 

formerly factory-oriented spaces have been underutilized as industrial spaces. Town residents 

and small business have enjoyed the character of some of the factory space for purposes such as 

artist studios, but the site overall has long been identified as an area ripe for redevelopment. 

 

Specifically, the 2015 Arlington Master Plan Arlington highlighted the locus as one of 

the areas with “opportunities to develop unique mixed use activity centers in strategic locations 

along its primary corridors, including Massachusetts Avenue…the Mill Brook district, and the 

Minuteman Bikeway.” In detailing the different stakeholders and advisors who examined Mill 

Brook industrial spaces, the Master Plan noted: 

 

The revitalization of former industrial sites along the Mill Brook will have a significant 

and ongoing economic impact on the town. This area and the legacy it represents can 

provide the building blocks for new economic development in Arlington. An April 2010 

study by the Mill Brook Linear Park Study Group (a subcommittee of the Arlington Open 

Space Committee) recognized the potential environmental, economic, flood control, 

recreational, historic, and transportation benefits of the Mill Brook. 

 

Indeed, the Master Plan made clear that “[r]esuscitating some of the large sites and underutilized 

buildings in this area should be a high priority if Arlington wants to preserve the character of 

other districts.” 

 

Similarly, the larger 16 acre-site owned by the Mirak families were identified for the type 

of development and long-term use proposed by the Applicant in the Town’s 2016 Arlington 

Housing Production Plan (“AHPP”).  As stated in the AHPP: 

 

Given land availability and physical development barriers in Arlington, the Town has 

worked to identify sites throughout the community where housing production may be 

appropriate through the addition of new land uses, allowing increased density, or other 

reforms. Some of these sites are vacant, while some are under-developed. In general, the 

Town is interested in advancing residential development in smart growth locations along 

commercial corridors that offer connectivity to various amenities, transit, and services.  

 

 Finally, the recently completed 2019 Mill Brook Corridor Report (as well as the Master 

Plan) included recommendations to increase access to the Mill Brook with publicly accessible 

pedestrian corridors which link the Town’s open spaces and amenities like the brook together. 

 

By and large, the Proposal’s consistency with the aforementioned long-term planning 

documents and recommendations (which involved substantial public and stakeholder 
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engagement) are sources of confidence to this Board in what we understand to be a more general 

overview for the purposes of project eligibility and site approval. 

 

On the other hand, the project as proposed primarily focuses on providing middle-income 

units of 80 percent AMI without providing opportunities for lower-income tenants.  As set forth 

in the AHPP, the Town hopes to develop “diverse housing for extremely-low to middle-income 

households to address documented local need.”  While additional units for middle income 

residents are certainly welcome, we hope that the Applicant can provide more opportunity for 

lower-income persons. 

 

Further, while the project is consistent with many of the foregoing Town plans and goals 

documents, it is not entirely consistent with one of the priorities of the Arlington Arts & Culture 

Plan which states in relevant part: 

 

The Town of Arlington envisions itself as a place where arts and culture thrive and 

become integrated into the daily life and identity of the town. Through public and private 

partnerships, the town is committed to expanding access to the arts and appreciation for 

diverse cultures; to increasing opportunities for creative engagement and expression; 

and to supporting the growth of creative enterprises to benefit Arlington’s residents, 

workers and visitors from all walks of life. 

 

More specifically, the Arts & Culture Plan prioritizes the need for working spaces large enough 

for artists engaged in creative activities requiring large and/or specialized equipment.  To the 

Board’s understanding, approximately one dozen artists currently occupy former industrial 

spaces which would be repurposed for residential use.  This loss of creative spaces for our Artists 

represents a loss to the Town’s arts and culture landscape, even as the project would provide the 

benefits outlined above. 

 

 

MassHousing's Smart Growth Criteria  

 

 Consistent with the foregoing, the Applicant’s representations and available information 

support a positive, but qualified view of this project on balance through the lens of 

MassHousing’s “Smart Growth Criteria.” At a minimum, the Board believes the materials 

submitted demonstrated a good-faith basis to believe the project as designed aims to: 

 

o “Redevelop first” and “Contribute to revitalization of [the] town center”  

 

o “Preserve and reuse” historic structures; 

 

o “Concentrate development” and “mix uses” 

 

o “Protect Land and Ecosystems,” including by creating open space, reducing 

blight, and enhancing historic and cultural landscapes to the existing 

neighborhood; 
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o “Expand housing opportunities;” 

 

o Provide “transportation choice”;  

 

o “Foster sustainable businesses”; and 

 

o “Plan regionally”. 

 

On the positive side, the project proposes to create housing while also simultaneously 

dramatically increasing the current site’s open space, nearly all of which is paved or otherwise 

develop.  Moreover, historic buildings on the site are being preserved and repurposed while 

residents and the general public are being afforded publicly accessible access to the Mill Brook. 

The location of the site affords public transportation and bicycle options alongside personal 

automotive transportation on one of Arlington’s main thoroughfares.  While the proposal does 

not proposed mixed-use as defined in the Zoning Bylaw, commercial space in the form of the 

already existing “Work Bar” is co-located within the greater complex. 

 

On the negative side, the proposal would displace current tenants, both the 

aforementioned artists and a current commercial tenant, which runs counter to the goals of the 

Arts & Culture Plan, proposes demolition of one historic structure while preserving others,
1
 and 

focuses its enhanced housing opportunities exclusively on middle-income rental units. 

 

As an additional matter, as with any large-scale development, the Board holds some 

concern about additional traffic on Arlington roadways, but the comprehensive traffic study 

provided by the Applicant, the multiple modes of transport available, and the locus of the site 

provide the Board confidence that concerns can be address in the Comprehensive Permit process 

before the Zoning Board of Appeals.   

 

 

Further Criteria 

 

 The Board pauses to note that the materials submitted evidence Applicant Site Control, 

and sound lender information with a Federal Home Loan Bank of Boston (FHLBB) member 

bank – Rockland Trust, as required by MassHousing-Financed and New England Fund (NEF) 

Rental Projects.   

 

 

Further Information and Suggestions 

 

 The Select Board is mindful that Project Eligibility/Site Approval is the beginning of a 

process, and that should MassHousing grant eligibility, the Town’s Zoning Board of Appeals 

(“ZBA”) will be charged with evaluating the Applicant’s claims in greater depth in the G.L. c. 

                                                 
1
 To our understanding, the proposed demolition is within the jurisdiction of the Arlington 

Historical Commission. 
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40B process.
2
  Our comments presented herein are limited to the purview of what is before us.  

As has been our practice, this Board respects and supports the ZBA’s authority and role in 

detailed evaluations, including the determination of any conditions necessary to ensure 

Arlington’s needs and interests are satisfied as allowed under the law. 

 

 In support of said goal, the Board has requested a basic overview of the proposed project 

to be prepared by Town consultants.  The Board very much appreciates the preparedness of the 

Applicant to date, but also respectfully ask that the Applicant provide any supplemental 

information the Town’s consultant identifies as useful to MassHousing’s consideration and the 

Town’s long-term evaluation of the project.  

 

 Additionally, while the Board values the Applicant’s fealty to a diverse set of the Town’s 

stated values as set forth in the Master Plan, AHPP, Open Space Plan, and Millbrook Corridor 

Report, the Board is hopeful that the Applicant can find the means to continue to support 

Arlington’s arts community.  The site has provided a commercially affordable creative space for 

many Arlington artists over many years, and this Board is grateful for the contribution the 

current site has made to that piece of Arlington’s cultural landscape.  As such, we strongly 

advocate for the continuation of that support in meaningful form in this project.  

 

 

 

Conclusion 

 

The Board is encouraged by the proposal’s overall consistency with the Arlington Master 

Plan, Housing Production Plan, Open Space Plan, and findings of the Mill Brook Corridor 

Report.  However, further consideration of broad spectrum housing affordability and continued 

support of artist creative spaces present qualifications for that view in keeping with the priorities 

of Arts & Culture Plan. The Board hopes that the Applicant can address such concerns relative to 

an otherwise promising project. 

 

On behalf of the Select Board of the Town of Arlington, please advise me if you have any 

questions or would like additional support for any of the comments registered herein.   

 

 

Very truly yours,  

 

 

 

On behalf of the Arlington Select Board as 

its Chair, 

 

 

 

John Hurd 

                                                 
2
 The Board notes it continue support to make every resource required by the ZBA available. 
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-------- Forwarded Message -------- 

Subject:ZBA and ARB Special Permit Hearings: 339 Mass. Ave and 882-892 Mass Ave. 

Date:Thu, 9 Jul 2020 15:23:00 -0400 

From:Chris Loreti <cloreti@verizon.net> 

To:JHurd@town.arlington.ma.us, DMahon@town.arlington.ma.us, JCurro@town.arlington.ma.us,

 SDecourcey@town.arlington.ma.us, LDiggins@town.arlington.ma.us 

CC:Douglas Heim <dheim@town.arlington.ma.us>, Adam 

Chapdelaine <achapdelaine@town.arlington.ma.us>, abunnell@town.arlington.ma.us <ABunn

ell@town.arlington.ma.us>, CKlein@town.arlington.ma.us, law@robertannese.com 

 

 

Dear Select Board Chair Hurd and Colleagues: 

 

I am writing to you as the appointing authority for the Zoning Board of 

Appeals and as the authority that approves the four members of the 

Redevelopment Board  appointed by the Town Manager.  I write in response to 

Attorney Robert Annese's June 29 letter to you. 

 

I will not address Mr. Annese's baseless accusations against me regarding the 

June 23 hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals on 339 Massachusetts 

Avenue.  Previously, I sent you the link to the video of that hearing.  I 

suggest if you watch it, you will see just how on-point my comments were. 

 

You will also see, contrary to the claims of Mr. Annese, how well Chairman 

Klein ran the meeting.  The ZBA has a long tradition of allowing the public 

to be heard, which is the very reason for holding a public hearing, and Mr. 

Klein should be complimented, not criticized, for preserving it.  Mr. Annese 

may not have liked what I said, but pointing out both administrative and 

substantive issues are relevant comments for zoning hearings, and you should 

be grateful that Mr. Klein understands this. 

 

In contrast, at a July 6 hearing of the Arlington Redevelopment Board, 

immediately before opening the hearing to public comment, the Chair ambushed 

the public with the announcement that comments would be limited to three 

minutes.  No such notice was placed in the agenda, and his announcement 

directly contradicts the rules of the ARB that state the board must announce 

any time limits it has established before the meeting begins.  Had the board 

voted to close the hearing to public comment that night, it would have raised 

serious questions about whether the public's right to be heard was being 

infringed. 

 

But these are not my primary reasons for writing.  Mr. Annese make some valid 

points towards the end  of his letter, ones I believe your board needs to 

address.  First, the Select Board must improve the administrative process for 

special permits, starting before the permit hearings begin.  It can do that 

by making enforcement of Arlington’s Zoning Bylaw a priority.  This is true 

for both by-right developments and those requiring special permits. 

 

In the case of the latter, any and all forms of zoning relief must be 

identified before the public hearing begins and be listed in the legal notice 

for the hearing.  Where the special permit granting authority lacks the 



authority to grant such relief (e.g., the failure of many mixed-use projects 

to comply with the Zoning Bylaw’s open space requirements) the proposals must 

first be directed to the ZBA for a variance. 

 

Unfortunately, too many proposals are directed to the ARB and ZBA without 

adequate prior review by staff.  The hearings then turn into a game in which 

attorneys seek to privilege their clients with violations of the zoning bylaw 

by telling the special permit granting authority it may grant relief even 

when the Zoning Bylaw does not allow it.  

 

This has happened multiple times for mixed-use development proposals.  If the 

relief sought was spelled out from the outset with only the relief allowed by 

the bylaw being the subject of the special permit hearing, and the hearing 

limited to the board’s decisions on whether or not to grant that relief, I 

believe the process would run much more smoothly and expeditiously. 

 

Regarding Mr. Annese’s comments about ex parte communications, it is 

important to remember that boards often solicit comments in writing before 

the hearings begin.  This gives the boards much-needed time to consider the 

comments and should not be limited.  The problem is in the lack of sharing of 

communications, including those from the proponent’s team, town staff, and 

interested members of the public. 

 

I have asked to no avail for the ARB to publicly post in one place the full 

record of submissions for each of its hearings and to promptly update the 

postings as additional documents are received.  Instead, relevant documents 

are spread among multiple meeting agendas, sometimes included under the 

subject of the hearing, other times under “Correspondence Received” even on 

dates outside of the hearings.  Recently, documents for multiple hearings 

have been posted together, some old, some new, making it very difficult to 

sort out all the materials.  In addition, documents are often posted late, 

resulting in inadequate time to review them. 

 

The ZBA still has not come into full compliance with the warrant article it 

agreed to more than 18 months ago to post its meeting materials online.  As 

I’ve noted previously, key documents were missing for the 339 Mass Ave. 

hearing, and at least one other.  The Select Board needs to ensure that staff 

resources are made available to promptly and publicly post for all public 

hearings, all of the hearing materials, arranged by docket, so that anyone 

may review them. 

 

I strongly agree with Mr. Annese that there should be no in-person 

communication taking place between members of the quasi-judicial boards and 

interested parties outside of a public hearing  once the hearing process 

commences.  To my knowledge, that did not happen when I served on the 

Redevelopment Board. 

 

Thus, I was very surprised to learn that Mr. Annese and/or his team had met 

with a member of the Redevelopment Board recently regarding the special 



permit they are seeking for 882-892 Mass. Ave., and are planning to do so 

again.  I request that you put a stop to these meetings immediately. 

 

From the special permit hearings of the past few weeks, it should be clear to 

the Select Board that neither the applicants and their attorneys, nor members 

of the public, are satisfied with the way the hearing processes are 

working.  I suspect the same is true for the board members themselves.  I 

hope you will take these issues seriously and work to achieve a prompt and 

equitable resolution. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Christopher Loreti 

56 Adams St. 
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Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Requesting Pedestrian Safety Improvements at Crosswalk @ Mystic and Chestnut Streets
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Rita B. Jones via email
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Subject:Crosswalk, Chestnut St 

Date:08/03/2020 06:17 PM 

From:Rita B. Jones <RitaBHappy1@hotmail.com>  
To:MKrepelka@town.arlington.ma.us <MKrepelka@town.arlington.ma.us> 

 

Dear Ms. Krepelka,   

My name is Rita B. Jones.  My sister, Ann Desrosiers was struck in the crosswalk on Chestnut St in 

Arlington on   Dec 31, 2019.  I know that you are familiar with this tragedy.  On the weekend after this, I 

was at the same crosswalk.  I was ready to step into the crosswalk when two vehicles were approaching.  

One driver slowed and came to a full stop, the other driver, looking straight ahead never slowed or 

stopped.  I could have met the same fate as my beloved sister.   If the town of Arlington would give this 

area consideration for restructuring it may prevent future injuries or deaths.  I appreciate your concern 

and efforts to correct this situation.   

Thank you, Rita B. 
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Subject:Cross Walk Fatality 

Date:08/04/2020 08:10 PM 

From:Richard Turner <PBKMR@msn.com>  
To:MKrepelka@town.arlington.ma.us <MKrepelka@town.arlington.ma.us> 

 

Select Board                                                                                                                                                         

My sister Ann Desrosiers was hit in a cross walk on Chestnut St at St Agnes 

church, the morning of December 31,2019 and thrown a distance of 40 feet and 

she did not survive. I have witnessed heavy traffic approaching this cross walk on 

a number of occasions when I visited my sister.  I believe it would be prudent to 

install a pedestrian light at this cross walk for the safety of the residents of the 

senior complex on Chestnut Terrace as well as the residents in the general area.                                

Your efforts in making this a safer cross walk would be greatly appreciated.                                                 

Thankfully,                                                                                                                                                            

Richard Turner                 
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Liberty and Justice for All Travelers
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---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: refdesk@world.std.com <refdesk@world.std.com> 
Date: Tue, Aug 11, 2020 at 11:43 AM 
Subject: Liberty and justice for all travelers 
To: Len Diggins <ldiggins@gmail.com> 
 
 
Liberty and justice for all requires opportunity for all. Transportation justice requires that 
all Arlington residents have the opportunity to travel safely. But women, children, elders, 
low income residents, wheelchair users, and others more likely to travel on the 
sidewalks must wait for their turn while others go first. Higher income men; who are 
more likely to travel our streets by bicycle and car; get a green light automatically. The 
traffic system favors them. How is that just? 
 
Arlington pedestrians got a walk signal without pushing a “beg button” for a few weeks 
during the pandemic first wave. Cars got a turn, then walkers, then cars again, then 
walkers. Everyone counted as equally important on our public ways, and everyone 
could count on getting their turn. Traffic flow was smoother and fairer. A silver lining to 
this dark cloud, and one we want to keep. 
 
Now we are back to forcing sidewalk users to beg for their turn by pushing a high touch 
button. All so men on the streets in cars and on bikes can wait a few seconds less? 
Why are we are disrupting the smooth flow of traffic so one particular group can go a 
little faster? 
 
Forcing sidewalk users to beg for their turn; while road users get their turn 
automatically; is inconvenient and unfair in the summer. In the winter it becomes 
impossible. Until the Town takes back up its responsibility to clear snow from sidewalks 
and crosswalks, walk signal buttons are often made unreachable by barriers of snow 
and ice. Wheelchair users, elders with canes, and moms with strollers cannot reach the 
button to ask for their turn. 
 
We turned off the beg buttons and turned on the automatic walk signals for a few weeks 
and it worked well. For the sake of justice, fairness, and the safe and smooth flow of all 
traffic, get rid of beg buttons forever. Just as we are learning that ending discrimination 
against Black people and women can benefit everyone, so ending discrimination 
against sidewalk users can benefit all travelers. If we time the stop lights properly; and 
include a walk signal in every light cycle; then a car driving the speed limit will never see 
a red light on a main street all the way through Arlington. And wouldn’t that be nice for 
drivers? 
 
Rachael Stark 
Randolph Street 
 

javascript:top.$WC.parent.openWin('%2FWorldClient.dll%3FSession%3DHCZJ0Z6EGY0N3%26View%3DCompose%26New%3DYes%26To%3Drefdesk%2540world.std.com','Compose',800,600,'yes');
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Town of Arlington, Massachusetts

Next Scheduled Meeting of Select Board To Be Determined

Summary:
You are invited to a Zoom webinar.
When: Aug 17, 2020 07:15 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)
Topic: Select Board Meeting
Please click the link below to join the webinar:
https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/j/92616334133
Or iPhone one-tap :
    US: +13126266799,,92616334133#  or +16468769923,,92616334133#
Or Telephone:
    Dial(for higher quality, dial a number based on your current location):
        US: +1 312 626 6799  or +1 646 876 9923  or +1 301 715 8592  or +1 669 900 6833  or +1 253 215
8782  or +1 346 248 7799  or +1 408 638 0968
Webinar ID: 926 1633 4133
International numbers available: https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/u/acMyKBsXab
 
*Notice to the Public on meeting privacy* In the interests of preventing abuse of videoconferencing
technology (i.e. Zoom Bombing) all participants, including members of the public, wishing to engage via the
Zoom App must register for each meeting and will notice multi-step authentication protocols. Please allow
additional time to join the meeting. Further, members of the public who wish to participate without providing their
name may still do so by telephone dial-in information provided above.
 
Members of the public are asked to send written comment to amaher@town.arlington.ma.us by August 17, 2020
at 3:00 p.m.
 
Documents regarding agenda items will be made available via Novus Agenda and the Town's Website.
 
https://www.mass.gov/doc/open-meeting-law-order-march-12-2020/download

https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/j/92616334133
https://town-arlington-ma-us.zoom.us/u/acMyKBsXab
https://www.mass.gov/doc/open-meeting-law-order-march-12-2020/download
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